


Regional Office, is recorded. Measuring Compliance Assistance will be subjective, until more
industry feedhack is obtained.

Information on the number of cases prosecuted/resolved in the Northeast is needed, and will be
reported at the council meeting in September 2012. This information should become a
standard, periodic report.

The new pinger requirement is a medium priority (Endangered Species Act, Northeast), is
currently a task for the Compliance Assistance group to check pingers on land, and is scheduled
for checks by MA officers seasonally. It will be moved to high priority for 2013. Compliance
reporting may be skewed, for instance, when a rate (40% of gillnetters in the GOM don't comply
with the pinger rule) includes hoth those who have none at all and those who have 1 out of 100
that don’t work. It would be helpful to have an LED on each pinger, to indicate that it's working
or not.

Industry experience with state officers is good, because these officers are on the dock, and the
fishermen are able to learn who they are and what they do. Federal agents have been more
remote, and the push to add more uniformed officers, working on the waterfront, must be
encouraged. Also, the Compliance Assistance people, including the NE VMS staff, are useful to
call and find out what the law is and how to comply.

Non-permitted anglers who solicit “clients” on the internet should be a priority. A Low Priority
in the Northeast is “Non-compliance with state/federal fisheries permitting requirements
pertaining to fisheries under NOAA's jurisdiction”. Compliance with licensed captaions on
Charter vessels is actually a USCG priority, but it may be helpful to include specifically
Party/charter vessels permit requirements under this NOAA priority.



